On May 15th the following question was received from Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item RE5- Lease Agreement for Montessori Charter School at H.L. Watkins:

Question:  In the previous item, we are paying rent for facility owned by taxpayers.  Why is this rent so low?

Response: By state statute the District is not permitted to charge charter schools, however, by law a contract must have some consideration, therefore we are charging $1.00 per year.

Joseph M. Moore 
Chief Operating Officer
Phone:  561-434-8510
